
Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
10 November 2024  —  Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

 

The past week has been an eventful one in many ways.  I indicated some of 
these in last weekend’s Newsletter Message – calling for Parishioner help for 
some to come forward and to volunteer their aid as either a RCIA Sponsor (we 
still need two volunteers) or as a Sponsor (no one has come forward in the 
past week); the annual running of the Melbourne Cup; the USA Presidential 
Elections which was convincingly won by President-Elect Donald J Trump (the 
ramifications of which will certainly have a flow-on effect and will reverberate 
in other nations, such as ourselves, Australia). Then, in our local Parish, two 
additional events occurred. 
 

The first occurred on Monday when our long-serving Corpus Christi Church 
Sacristan, Carmel Power, informed me that her final Mass as Sacristan would 
be this weekend’s 9:30am Mass.  Carmel has given many years of dedicated 
service to the Nundah community, and no one is more appreciative of that 
service than me.  I have witnessed her early presence for Masses, funerals, 
baptisms, adoration, and other special events, and then to stay on after, when 
most, if not all Parishioners have vacated the church building, to tidy-up and 
secure the church before heading home.   She literally spent dozens of hours 
some weeks, supporting me by preparing thoroughly in advance of whatever 
liturgical event is occurring, and few people would be aware of her sacrificial 
love for Corpus Christi Church and its Parishioners. Carmel’s birthday falls on 
Saturday, November 9, the day prior to her retirement, and I wish her many 
more happy returns.  It is important that we, as a Parish, acknowledge Carmel 
Power’s dedication and devotion to her many ministries across the decades, 
but most especially, to her principal ministry as a Sacristan.  Carmel, we thank 
you for your years of service to us. 
 

The second event also occurred early in the week too.  The Parish began the 
work of upgrading the audio-visual systems of Holy Trinity Church.  I referred 
to this particular upgrade in last weekend’s published Parish Financial 
Statement.  Well, on Tuesday, the Parish discovered that the contractor 
installing the system had differed from what was originally specified (namely a 
wireless rather than a wired sound system environment), and further 
discussions ensued that afternoon between the Parish and the contractor.  By 
5:00pm on Tuesday, the issues had all been resolved and the contractor 
agreed to change what they were installing to meet our original specified 
requirements.  The change has necessitated a variation to the original 
contract, and regrettably, the project cost will involve greater expense to 
us.  The audio-visual system will be up and running for this weekend’s Banyo 
Masses and Parishioners attending that Church will certainly notice and 
appreciate the difference between the old and new systems. 
 

My final item is to officially inform Parishioners of the presence in our Parish 
from next Sunday, November 17, of a Seminarian from the Holy Spirit 
Provincial Seminary, Banyo.  His name is Antony Sebastian, and Antony has 
kindly provided a short biography and a photograph of himself, as a way of 
introducing himself to you, the Parishioners of Banyo Nundah.  Antony will be 
with us for six weeks; his final day with us will be for the Christmas Vigil 
Services on December 24.  He will be accompanying me on most of my 
pastoral ministries in order to grow his practical understanding of what 
ministerial priesthood entails.  Please make Antony welcome. 
 

May the Lord bless your endeavours throughout the week ahead.  God bless! 
 

Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 4.00pm  -  5.00pm Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Tom Cusack, Neil Casey, Justin Carr, Jacqueline Casimento, 
John Davies, Doug Desouza, Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena 
L’Huillier, Maria Moltmann, Marigold Reid, the Ring family.  
 
Recently Deceased 
Sister Mary Broadley FMM 
 
 

Remember also in your prayers  
The Holy Souls in Purgatory 

 
 Lord, show them your loving care 

This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  
If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  

please contact the Parish Office. 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
“I say to you, this poor widow put in more than all the other 
contributors to the treasury.  For they all contributed out of their 
abundance; but she out of her poverty has put in everything she 
had, her whole living.”        (Mark 12:43-44) 
 

Jesus gets right to the point – we are all called to give money to 
support the mission of the Church, regardless of our circumstance.  
No gift is too small or insignificant!  Giving money to support the 
mission of our local parish is a matter of our faith, just like praying 
and participating in parish ministries.   When you make a financial 
offering, is it from your “first fruits” or from what is “left over”? 

FAITH FOUNDATIONS SHORT COURSE FOR PARISH 
If you’ve wondered, What’s next? Or are looking for new ways to 
share, experience and learn about your faith with others -  this is 
your chance to dip a toe in the water. This online course features 
six live, fortnightly workshops with interactive discussions all 
from home. Suitable for both newcomers and those advancing 
their education journey, it includes contemporary teaching, lively 
discussions, and optional personal reading and videos to deepen 
your Bible understanding. 
 

The course caters to various learning levels, exploring the Bibles 
key themes and divine inspiration. It aims to enhance your 
personal faith and can be applied in parish or ministry settings. You 
may also pursue the 11238NAT Diploma of Christian Ministry and 
Theology with assessment from the Institute of Faith Education 
(National Provider No. 31402). 
 

Contact us to enrol!  Phone: 07 3324 3485   
Visit: ife.qld.edu.au/parish  Email: ife@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
Volunteers – you are wanted! 
If you currently volunteer in our parish, if you are on a roster, or 
hold a blue card or police check, please add yourselves to our new 
database.  In the past, all volunteer data was managed by the 
Archdiocese and presented to us in a spreadsheet. Our new 
database will hold this information.  We just need you to be there 
for the information to be added to your profile. If you have any 
questions about Flocknote, please contact the parish office and we 
will do our best to assist you.  
 

Thanks, 
Deb 

 

Introducing Antony Sebastian 
Hello, my name is Antony Sebastian 
and I’m currently a propaedeutic semi-
narian studying at the seminary of 
Holy Spirit Provincial seminary in 
Banyo, Brisbane North. I’m currently 
23 years of age. I’m in a family of four 
which consists of my mother whose 
name is Judy, my father whose name 
is Sebastian, my sister who is the 
youngest sibling in the family, whose 
name is Mary who is currently 22 
years of age and is studying Bachelor 
of Nursing at Unisa, doing her 2nd year. 
My nationality is Indian, and I and my 
family are from Kerala, south India. I 
studied Bachelor of Health Science for 

3 years after finishing my secondary schooling at Parafield Gar-
dens High School and went to The Pines primary for the last se-
mester of Year 7. Before that, my family and I lived in Glenelg, and 
I did my schooling at St Leonard’s Primary School until year 7.  My 
journey to the seminary has been one of discernment and a sense 
of calling since I was 10. Until then I went to Church and followed 
the typical norm of a daily Christian life in my family and went 
with the flow. I experienced a conversion of heart when I had re-
ceived my first holy communion, I experienced receiving Jesus for 
the first time. I watched a movie about St Anthony which had 
moved me and from there the priesthood was really dwelling and 
growing within me, praying and discerning, studying at uni, I still 
felt that this was my true calling as I felt Jesus calling me to anoth-
er life. I didn’t feel drawn to continue to study further with my 
degree and after another extra year of discernment I came to the 
seminary. I love to play football and I speak Spanish.   

A VOCATION VIEW 
We are called to be apostles of unity, ourselves living in, and call-
ing others to, communion with Christ in His Body, the Church.  
May we seek out opportunities to proclaim this message.  
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Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to 

other Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

HOPE REIGNS – ADVENT RESOURCE 
The Archdiocese of Brisbane 2024 Advent Resource is now 
available for pre-order!  Hope Reigns is a new 25-day reflection 
resource created for use during Advent by groups and 
individuals. 
 
Each daily reflection is written by guest 
writer Br. Damien Price cfc (Christian 
Brother of the Oceania Province) each 
day is  accompanied by reflection 
questions and a concluding prayer. 
 
With small groups in mind, we have purposefully reformatted 
the Sunday reflections to make this resource more open to use 
in an Advent small group setting. Each Sunday has a longer 
format including small group prompts, an opening prayer, the 
Gospel reading, a Sunday reflection, discussion questions and a 
concluding prayer. Pre-order now via adventplus.com.au 

THE MONTH OF HOLY SOULS  
During the month of 
November, it is the long 
tradition of the Church that we 
pray for our brothers and 
sisters in the faith who have 
died. In each church there will 
be a Book of Remembrance. If 

you wish, in it you may write the names of your loved ones, 
relatives or friends who have died. Every Mass in each of our 
parish churches will be offered during November in a general 
way for those whose names have been written this year in the 
Book of Remembrance.  
  
You may wish to have a Mass offered individually for your 
family members or friends who have died. To do this you are 
invited to use the envelopes provided for November Masses. 
Please record the names on the outside of the envelope and 
inside place the Mass offering (usually $15). 

INVITATION TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE — JOIN THE BANYO 

NUNDAH CARE & CONCERN MINISTRY 

Following our monthly meeting it was decided 
to donate $2,000 to our parish fund for the 
restoration of our beautiful heritage listed 
Corpus Christi Church, Nundah.  

Hopefully this will be the first of many donations going to the 
Restoration Fund. This is in addition to the regular donations to 
our various charities we support throughout the year.  

We would like to invite men and women to be part of our Care & 
Concern Ministry group.  This way, you would be helping to 
contribute to these charities through your talents and generosity.  
Our funding is mainly generated through catering. 

If you would like more information please contact 
Madonna (0403 413 327) Theresa (0407 115 662) or the Parish 
Office. 

RESOURCES ARE HERE! 
Break Open the Word and Daily Missals for next year have 
arrived and will be available for collection from your Mass 
Centre this weekend.  Be sure to collect yours today! 

adventplus.com.au


 

Parish Events this Week  
Monday  11 November — Remembrance Day 
St Martin of Tours, bishop 
7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
11.15am Funeral Mass for John Pennisi Corpus Christi, Nundah 

(adoration will be suspended during this time) 
 

Tuesday 12 November 
St Josaphat, bishop, martyr 
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Wednesday 13 November 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Thursday 14 November  
6.30pm Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Friday 15 November  
8.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah (Please note earlier time) 
 

Saturday 16 November  
4.00pm Reconciliation, Holy Trinity Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 17 November 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please go to https://banyonundahcath.flocknote.com/register 
or scan the QR code to register today! 

PARISH MINISTRIES  
      

WHS Representative 
Mrs Patricia Corfield  

Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: nundahcomputerproject@gmail.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
Please contact Colina if you can assist in filling vacancies. 

 

BAPTISMS 
Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   

Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
Baptisms are held at  

 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 
 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: Confiteor 

Gloria: Prayed 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)      Praise the Lord, my soul! 
 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
  Happy the poor in spirit; 
  The kingdom of heaven is theirs! 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time: 3 

Eucharistic Prayer: 3 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 3 

Readings  33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading   Daniel 12:1-13 
Second Reading  Hebrews 10:11-14, 18 
Gospel Reading  Mark 13:24-32 

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
TARGET $1,000,000 

Thank you to all those who have so generously donated to our 
restoration fund.  The job is not over yet, we are still working 
towards our target of $1 million.  If you are able to contribute 
towards the cost of restoration and repair work to our beautiful 
heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic Church, please use the details 
below for donations.  Thank you for your financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   
 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 
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